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Security and Safety Policy
I. PURPOSE:
To define the policy and procedures regarding VACREF requirement that employees maintain proper standards of conduct to ensure the best possible work environment. 

II. POLICY:
VACREF functions within the VACHS and all employees have an approved Without Compensation Appointment (WOC) with the VACHS. Employees are expected to take an active part in maintaining a hazard free environment. In addition, the list below states responsibilities in regards to safety compliance: 

• follow the safety rules applicable to work areas 

• immediately report any accidents or injuries 

• immediately report any unsafe equipment, working condition, process or 

  procedure to your supervisor 

• use necessary safety equipment 

III. DISCUSSION:
To ensure the orderly and efficient operation of the organization and to provide the best possible work environment, VACREF requires that employees maintain proper standards of personal conduct. The VA maintains appropriate security systems that employees are required to follow. The general provisions are set forth in 38 CFR 1.218, regarding all property under the charge and control of VA and to all persons entering in or on such property. The following are examples of infractions or rules that may result in disciplinary action, up to and including termination of employment. This list is not intended to be exhaustive: 

• theft or inappropriate removal or possession of VACREF/VA property 

• working under the influence of alcohol or illegal drugs 

• possession, distribution, sale, transfer, or use of alcohol or illegal drugs
  in the workplace, or while operating VACREF/VA vehicles or equipment 

• fighting or threatening violence in the workplace 

• sexual or other unlawful or unwelcome harassment 

• possession of dangerous or unauthorized materials, such as explosives
 
  or firearms, in the workplace unauthorized disclosure of research and/or

  
  confidential information 

The VA provides parking for VACREF employees; however, neither VACREF nor the VA assumes responsibility for loss through fire, theft, collision or otherwise to your car or its contents while it is parked on VA or other property. VA-issued identification badges will be worn and will be visible at all times by all VACREF employees while in the performance of their duties. 
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